OLA Legislative Committee
Monday, June 13, 2011
10:00 – 12:00

State Library Room 202, Salem

Present:  Carol Dinges, Emily Ford, Kate Gronemyer, Jim Scheppke, Diedre Conkling, Robert Hulshof-Schmidt, Diane Satchwell, Sara Charlton, Janet Webster, Ruth Murray, Rachel Bridgewater, Deb Dancik, Aletha Bonebrake, MaryKay Dahlgren (guest)

1. State Librarian’s Report


Jim updated us on the follow-up to the budget notes on the State Library’s budget.  He distributed a draft of the Workgroup on Libraries and Archives in Oregon State Government that he developed.  Duke Shepard is the Governor’s staff for the effort.  Duke is also the Governor’s policy advisor and staffs the Early Learning Council activities.  Jim has consulted with Nancy Nathanson from the committee issuing the notes, Kate Brown (Secretary of State) and Mary Beth Herkert (State Archivist). He is meeting the State Court Administrator on June 24th.  

Jim’s approach is to answer the questions outlined and suggest various options.  This is not a full-blown interim committee, but merely a response to questions and concerns.  There are eight points and each will need options with pros and cons.  A work group of nine is proposed and these will split into smaller groups.  The first meeting will be sometime in July with a final report due in December.  The plan is to keep Representatives Katie Eyre Brewer and Nancy Nathanson informed of the progress.  All meetings will be public and OLA members should attend is possible.

People asked question on two particular points.  TBABS delivery is a matter of explaining what’s in the works and the difficulty of training octogenarians on the use of new technology. The “leveraging funds “is aimed at archives and the use of a particular funding source.

MaryKay gave us an update on the Early Childhood Council included in SB909.  This is part of the Governor’s proposed reorganization of education.  There is a very real possibility of moving Ready to Read to the Council.  This could lead to the lose of one third of our LSTA if the funds were transferred out of the State Library budget.  MaryKay has been active in the Design Team who will complete its planning by the end of June.  The team is developing “the frame” and has put out a straw man for comment.  She will send out the material along with a link to the comment survey.  OLA needs to be proactive as this moves forward.  It would be excellent to get someone appointed by the Governor to the Council.  People are probably submitting letters of interest now. 
2. Lobbyists’ Report


Nan and Amy were not able to get away from the Capitol.  Janet wrote an overview of the session in the June 1 Hotline.  There continue to last minute changes. (Post meeting - The latest is the funding for county law libraries.  HB 2710 was significantly changed and looks like it’s headed for passage.  The latest would mover funds out of the counties.)  Jim explained that the challenge for the State Library was having its budget head before a new committee – General Government.

We also discussed the failure of the School Library Task Force bill and what are next steps.  Immediately, Ruth and Jim contacted a reported for the Statesman to cover the afternoon’s award of school media specialist of the year. (Post meeting – This we done and garnered front page, below the fold coverage.)  We decided that we should focus on the mandate from HB2586 that school libraries need to be covered in the CIP.  The latest CIPs will be out in September.  Even though, school districts do not have to report them, they still have to write them.  OASL has language for the CIPS.  We will target Beaverton, West Linn, David Douglas and Gresham by looking at their CIPs and verifying the presence of school libraries.  
3. Strategies for making our case


After a lively discussion, we had several strategies developed.
· Tie school and public libraries into reading proficiency that will be required for high school graduation.  Ruth will work with Diane. Carol, Robert Schroeder.  Diane has a board member that may be interested.  Rachel will check with ACRL about someone as well.  The idea is to create a position paper about the importance of libraries at various levels to build reading proficiency by high school graduation.  We need toddler times, school libraries and young adult programing to do this well.

· Check Oregon’s reading scores and keep these front and center if appropriate.  http://nationsreportcard.gov/reading_2009/state_g8.asp?subtab_id=Tab_1&tab_id=tab1#tabsContainer
· Look at the IB schools’ statistics.  Perhaps these would show that a focus on reading, writing and critical thinking in high school produce better readers. 

· Get an appointment with Nancy Golden, the Governor’s education policy person.  Ruth and Rob will work on this.  

Jim suggested some background reading – Power of Reading by Krashen. 

4. Proposed committee membership for 2011/2012


We have two open position, so suggestions are welcome.

Chair:  


Janet Webster, Oregon State University (2-year term as chair, 20011/2013) 
Members:


George Bell, Salem library user (emeritus)


Sara Charlton, Tillamook County Library (2012)


Open (2012)

Open (2012)
Aletha Bonebrake, Baker County library user (2013)

Rachel Bridgewater, Reed College (2013)

Diane Satchwell, West Linn Public Library (2013)

Kate Gronemeyer, Cascades/OSU (2014)

Emily Ford, Portland State University (2014)

Carol Dinges, Lebanon School District (2014)

Ex Officio Members:


Network Coordinator:  Diedre Conkling, Lincoln County Library District


OLA President: Robert Hulshof-Schmidt, Oregon State Library



OLA President Elect:  Abigail Elder, Tualatin Public LIbrary
OLA Intellectual Freedom Chair: Judy Anderson, Concordia University Library & Isaac Gilman, Pacific University

State Librarian:  Jim Scheppke (through December 2011)


OLA Lobbyist: Nan Heim  and Amy Goodall

OASL Representatives:  Susan Stone, Portland Public Schools
ACRL Representative:  Stephanie Debner, Portland Community College
5. Action Items
a. Janet will send out link to Early Chidlhood Council Design Team survey.

b. Jim will alert us when the Work Group is meeting.

c. Ruth will monitor the CIPs from targeted school districts.

d. Tie school and public libraries into reading proficiency that will be required for high school graduation.  Ruth will work with Diane. Carol, Robert Schroeder.  Diane has a board member that may be interested.  Rachel will check with ACRL about someone as well. times, school libraries and young adult programing to do this well.

e. Check Oregon’s reading scores and keep these front and center if appropriate.  http://nationsreportcard.gov/reading_2009/state_g8.asp?subtab_id=Tab_1&tab_id=tab1#tabsContainer
f. Look at the IB schools’ statistics.  Perhaps these would show that a focus on reading, writing and critical thinking in high school produce better readers. 

g. Get an appointment with Nancy Golden, the Governor’s education policy person.  Ruth and Rob will work on this.
6. Next year’s Meeting Dates


We agreed on the second Monday of every other month starting in September.  We’ll meet in the morning from 10-12 in Salem and probably at Special Districts if possible.  

September 12, 2011  

November 14, 2011

January 9, 2012

March 12, 2012

May 14, 2012

July 9, 2012
